
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 June 23, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MAY 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 MAY 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. ASH TREE REPORT 
 

6. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 

 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     May 19, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:15 p.m. at the Glencoe 
Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe 
  Mitch Melamed 

  John Nesbitt 
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MINUTES 
The April Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 John Nesbitt was presented with a resolution for his service on the Golf 
Advisory Committee by Dale Thomas. 

 Stella reviewed the April monthly report. 

 Stella reported that the Academy revenue is over budget due to an 
increase in early booking of summer camps and the addition of the new 
teaching professional, Geoff Lound. 

 The IPGA event that took place earlier in the day was discussed.  The 
excessive rains prior to the tournament prevented mowing at normal 
heights.  The rough was quite high and the course held up well against 
the professional players. 

 The permanent tee time program has exceeded the budget with 174 
members this year. 

 The tree trimming of the willow trees adjacent to the 17th tee as 
requested by the Chicago Botanic Garden has been completed.  The 
bottom half of the trees will remain as habitat for wildlife. 

 The Botanic Garden plans for the nursery/greenhouse project is going 
forward as planned and work will begin in the fall. 

 The committee discussed installing some type of protective fence behind 
the 17th green to prevent cars from driving on the property. 

 A question was asked if there is a provision for a setback from a curb 
according to Glencoe’s ordinance that would pertain to the Botanic 
Garden.  If there is an ordinance it may provide a buffer between the 
course and the new road that the Garden is constructing. 

 



5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 There was no new information on the clubhouse project.   
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

 The starter shack was discussed.  Stella informed the committee that the 
shack is on the list of things to do ut is not a top priority at this point.  
Joe Keefe offered that he may know someone who would remove the 
shack for free. 

 The quality of the driving range mats was discussed.  It was suggested 
that we improve the quality of the mats.   

 It was suggested that a sign is purchased for use on the range that the 
daily yardages can be written on. 

 A question was asked if a net was necessary down the entire length of 
the range.  Stella replied that a net is necessary along the entire length of 

the range as the tee line changes daily and we would need complete 
protection. 

 Joe Keefe requested that the committee members go to golfadvisor.com to 
put in their ratings of the golf course. 

 It was suggested that we get new pictures taken of the golf course as the 
pictures depicting the holes on the website need updating. 
 

7.  ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  June 13, 2014  
 
Subject:  May 2014 Monthly Report                
                                       

 

Financial Overview:   May started off very slow due to the below average 
temperatures and above average rainfall.  The rainfall in May was double the average 
causing the course to be closed four days out of the month and preventing the use of 
power carts six days out of the month. The last 10 days of the month, that included 
Memorial Day weekend, produced half of the budgeted revenue for the month.  Total 
revenues for the month were $237,663 versus the budget of $212,149. 

 
  

  
2014 Actual 
 

 
2013 Actual 

Rounds 4,347 3,961 

Average Rate     $38.24 $37.05 

FYTD Rounds 6,382 5,845 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $165,326 vs. a budget of $156,199.     
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $12,069 vs. a budget of $6,900.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $9,727 vs. a budget of $6,900.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $24,159 vs. a budget of $27,000; pull cart 

rental revenue was $5,185 vs. a budget of $2,200. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment 
is not due until June 1st. 
 
Golf Course:  

 Turf conditions continue to be hampered by lack of heat and sun.  The turf that 
was damaged over the winter has been seeded and top-dressed but the growing 
season is a full month behind.  Soil temperatures did not reach 50 degrees until 
May 5th. 



 A storm on May 12th dropped 3.6 inches of rain on the course causing extensive 
flooding and damage.  The clean-up from the storm required many man hours 
to repair bunker sand, gravel cart paths and clean up debris. 

 A brick patio was created on the 7th tee for use by the kitchen for weekend 
grilling. 

 Repairs were made to the main line on the irrigation system due to rust out of 
the fittings. 

 The flower beds were prepped and are ready for planting. 

 Greens were top dressed and seeded. 

 The new tee box on the 12th hole was completed, it will add 12 yards to the 
distance of the hole. 

 All bunkers were edged and weeded. 

 A leaking pipe was repaired adjacent to restroom on the golf course. 
                                                     
2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 89 degrees and the low was 
36 degrees. The average high for the month is 68 degrees and the average low is 47 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 8.1 inches against an average of 4.01 inches.   

 
Marketing Notes: 

 A pull out advertisement was created for the Glencoe Quarterly. 

 An article was written in the Chicago Tribune on the exceptional conditions of 
the Golf Club despite the harsh winter and poor conditions of surrounding 
clubs. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 An email blast was sent promoting Clinics, TaylorMade fitting Day and the 
Senior Spring Event. 

 An SEO ad was placed on Google and Bing promoting Summer Camps. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Club hosted an IPGA tournament for 105 local PGA professionals. 

 A TaylorMade fitting day was held at the Club resulting in $7,000 in sales. 

 The roof that was leaking on the back porch of the pro shop was repaired.  It 
was noted by the repairman that the whole roof of the pro shop should be 
replaced before the winter. 

 The weekend grill on the course has been moved to the 7th tee box and has 
proven to be a successful relocation as sales are up compared to last year. 

 The heating unit in the pro shop was condemned after it was discovered that 
the unit was leaking carbon monoxide.  A new heating unit will be purchased 
over the summer. 

 Staff members from the Glencoe Golf Academy taught a clinic to the children at 
West School in Glencoe. 

 John Nesbitt’s six years of service on the Golf Advisory Committee was 
celebrated with a resolution at his final meeting. 

 A new fryer was purchased for the kitchen. 

 Several willow trees were trimmed on the 17th tee at the request of the Chicago 
Botanic Garden. 

 The high schools schedules have been confirmed for the fall season. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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